

Smoke Signal

CHATSWORTH HISTORICAL SOCIETY 10385 Shadow Oak Drive, Chatsworth CA 91311 (818)-882-5614

> President: John Thorpe MAY, 1998



Mark your calendars for on May 19th at 7:00 p.m. we will have the yearly election of officers and installation at the Homestead Acre. Catherine Mulhuland will be the installing officer.

The following slate of officers has been presented by the nominating committee.

President - John Thorpe

First Vice Pres.—Joseph Pampalone

(Programs)

Second Vice Pres. -- ** VACANT

(Ways and Means)

Third Vice Pres. - Keith Watts

(Membership)

Fourth Vice Pres. - Ruth Grant

(Hospitality)

Secretary - Zena Thorpe

Treasurer - Lillian Schepler

Curator - Virginia Watson

Editor Smoke Signal – Barbara Pampalone

Director Photographic Material – Bill

Schepler

Director of Docents -- ** VACANT

Director at Large/Coordinating Council

Representative - Bea Berman

Director at Large/Assistant Curator -

Betty Summers

Directors at Large/General - Linda &

Andre Van der Valk

Director/ Museum Council - Lila Schepler

Directors of the Garden – Candy & Dean Craig

Honorary Board Member - Eileen Janess

SANTA SUSANA PASS STATE HISTORIC PARK IS A REALITY!!!!

The dedication for the new park and open house is Saturday, May 16th from 11 a.m. to 3 p.m. at Chatsworth Park South. Invite your friends and bring a picnic lunch and enjoy the program, go for a hike, visit the cottage. The dedication is being sponsored by the Chatsworth Historical Society, The Santa Susana Mountain Park Association and the Foundation for the Preservation of the Santa Susana Mountains.

CANDY & DEAN'S FANTASTIC FUND-RAISING

The Rose & Craft Festival '98 raised \$2,556 net funds for the Historical Society thanks to terrific support from our members, the community and friends. Special thanks to Kim Rupert, who donated over 100 rose bushes for our sale. Kim. along with Jerri Owens answered rose questions and spent all day selling roses. The English Tea sold out and gate receipts were the highest ever. Our craft vendors were very kind with compliments on organization and the delicious tea. The string quartet "FIDLESTIX" music was much enjoyed as were Sylvia Oates beautiful fresh flower baskets decorating the tea tables, Bill Schepler's memorabilia display and the stumming award winning quilts. Our thanks go to all who worked so hard to make the event a success. The include: Chaminade School girls and boys who, enthusiastically worked as tea servers, delivery and parking attendants, Donna Afflerbach, Pauline Aue, Ramon Avila, Marshal & Bea Berman, Evelyn Kanouse, Joanne King, Irene Nalbandian,

May Nows

ELECTION OF OFFICERS & INSTALLATION

Mark your calendars for on May 19th at 7:00 p.m. we will have the yearly election of officers and installation at the Homestead Acre. Catherine Mulhuland will be the installing officer.

The following slate of officers has been presented by the nominating committee.

President - John Thorpe

First Vice Pres.—Joseph Pampalone

(Programs)

Second Vice Pres. -- ** VACANT

(Ways and Means)

Third Vice Pres. - Keith Watts

(Membership)

Fourth Vice Pres. - Ruth Grant

(Hospitality)

Secretary - Zena Thorpe

Treasurer - Lillian Schepler

Curator - Virginia Watson

Editor Smoke Signal – Barbara Pampalone

Director Photographic Material – Bill Schepler

Director of Docents -- ** VACANT

Director at Large/Coordinating Council

Representative - Bea Berman

Director at Large/Assistant Curator -

Betty Summers

Directors at Large/General - Linda &

Andre Van der Valk

Director/ Museum Council - Lila Schepler

Directors of the Garden – Candy & Dean Craig

Honorary Board Member - Eileen Janess

SANTA SUSANA PASS STATE HISTORIC PARK IS A REALITY!!!!

The dedication for the new park and open house is Saturday, May 16th from 11 a.m. to 3 p.m. at Chatsworth Park South. Invite your friends and bring a picnic lunch and enjoy the program, go for a hike, visit the cottage. The dedication is being sponsored by the Chatsworth Historical Society, The Santa Susana Mountain Park Association and the Foundation for the Preservation of the Santa Susana Mountains.

CANDY & DEAN'S FANTASTIC FUND-RAISING

The Rose & Craft Festival '98 raised \$2,556 net funds for the Historical Society thanks to terrific support from our members, the community and friends. Special thanks to Kim Rupert, who donated over 100 rose bushes for our sale. Kim, along with Jerri Owens answered rose questions and spent all day selling roses.

The English Tea sold out and gate receipts were the highest ever. Our craft vendors were very kind with compliments on organization and the delicious tea. The string quartet "FIDLESTIX" music was much enjoyed as were Sylvia Oates beautiful fresh flower baskets decorating the tea tables, Bill Schepler's memorabilia display and the stumming award winning quilts.

Our thanks go to all who worked so hard to make the event a success. The include: Chaminade School girls and boys who, enthusiastically worked as tea servers, delivery and parking attendants, Donna Afflerbach, Pauline Aue, Ramon Avila, Marshal & Bea Berman, Evelyn Kanouse, Joanne May P2

King, Irene Nalbandian, Sylvia Oates, Lillian Baker, Jackie O'Reilly, Joe & Barbara Pampalone, Felicia Robinson, Bill & Lila Schepler, Lillian Schepler, Jim & Betty Summers, John & Zena Thorpe, Andre & Linda Van der Valk, Virginia Watson and Vickie Wyant.

Dean & Candy Craig

Ed. note: And our thanks to you both for giving us such a fantastic day, Dean & Candy. Dean has worked for months – if not years – to get the trailer out and the asphalt down, as well as countless other little things done by the city. Candy conceived of the idea of the craft vendors, did publicity, and got the wonderful displays at the festival, as well as the roses.

RAMON AVILA'S RAMP FOR MUSEUM

Thanks to Ramon for building and installing the wonderful new iron handrail and ramp for the museum entrance. Thank you, Ramon.

MINNIE HILL PALMER'S DESCENDENTS VISIT THE MUSEUM

On May 3rd Valerie Jenkins, Minnie's only granddaughter brought her son and his wife, Mr. & Mrs. Darrel Jenkins of Stanton, California, and her grandchildren to visit the acre. The children, Christopher and Deborah, could see where their great great grandmother had played 100 years ago. And visit the cottage their great great great grandfather had built almost 100 years ago.

MEMBER NEWS

Keith Watts is recovering from eye surgery.

Linda and Andre van der Valk are the Historical Society's nominees for Citizen of the Year and Betty and Jim Summers will receive a Service to the Community Certificate at the annual Community award banquet of the Community Coordinating Council, May 15th at Encino Glen.